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ñOSC develops 
the whole person 
as a responsible 
learner striving 
for personal 
excellence within 
a culturally 
diverse schoolò 

 

A  
Holistic  
Education  
for Global  
Success 

Head of School 

 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
Congratulations to Ms. Cobbledick and the cast and crew of The Greek Mythology 
Olympiaganza for a hilarious performance last evening!  There was lots of good 
dialogue, riotous acting, funny jokes & puns, and gory action for your enjoyment. I 
hope those of you who didnôt see it will be able to make this eveningôs 
performance.  We are very proud of our young actors and actresses! 
 
We are barreling forward to the upcoming holidays and finishing up lots of 
work.  You will see the current happenings going on from the Principalsô reports 
and Iôd like to say that at this time of year when there is so much excitement as 
well as exhaustion, perhaps anxiety about an impending move of families and 
friends in December, or anticipation of holidays, our teaching staff continue to 
provide support for students and families in the most professional way.  I hope in 
the rush of everything else, you will take a moment to give your childôs teachers a 
positive word about their hard work and commitment. We really do have an 
outstanding teaching staff. 
 
I received a comment from a parent this morning that upon initially contacting the 
school prior to arriving in Sri Lanka several months ago, the family did not get a 
response. Our policy is to respond immediately to all queries, and we can usually 
track the ñtrailò of email correspondence.  However, on Monday we are reviewing 
our email correspondence protocol and in particular, the contact email connection 
through our website to ensure that all emails sent to us actually arrive, and that we 
are responding appropriately to requests.  I occasionally learn that emails sent to 
me have ñbounced backò as well.  In the meanwhile, it will help us if you will give 
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us feedback when you donôt get a response from us within 48 hours.  A phone call to the person you 
contacted, or to the principals or me will give us valuable information to track down where the breakdown has 
occurred.  Thanks! 
 
It is not unusual for me to get some questions about the appropriateness of the emphasis on Christmas 
during this holiday season.  As we are multi-cultural school encompassing families of most of the worldôs 
religions, our goal is to help students understand different cultural expression, and how these differing beliefs 
fit into our understanding of the world.  As the secular and commercial aspects of ñChristmasò have now 
become so common in many countries, including Sri Lanka, it is increasingly hard to ignore.  My sense is that 
we neednôt lean over backward to resist acknowledging Christmas through the absence of decorations or 
refraining from saying ñMerry Christmasò, which I understand is being done in some places, but rather to be 
sensible, ensure that no child or family feels left out, and enjoy the season. 
 
Meanwhile, the celebration of Hanukkah begins on Saturday, and Iôd like to wish our Jewish families a very 
Happy Hanukkah! 
 
 
Areta Williams 
Head of School 
awilliams@osc.lk 

The Annual General Meeting will be held on Saturday 19 January 2013 at 1.00 p.m. at the school. Our 
Articles of Association require that a minimum of three Directors either resign or re-present themselves for 
election at each Annual General Meeting, and in compliance with this, Ms Fazna Ahmed, Mrs Aruni 
Goonetilleke and I, will be standing for re-election. Mr Sudath Perera who was co-opted to the Board will be 
offering himself for election and the appointment of Mr Rick DeRousse as a Designated Director will be   
ratified at the AGM. Other members may stand for election if they so wish in which case there will be a 
contested election. Nominations must be presented to the school on or before Saturday 29 December 2012. 
Please note that this is during the school vacation so it would be more prudent to send the 
nomination by December 18, 2012, which is the last day of school before the holidays. Nomination 
forms can be collected from Marian at the school. 
  
Sajeda Akbarally 
Chair  
OSC Board of Directors 

OSC Annual General Meeting - 19 January 2013 

AGM PACKS 
 

The AGM packs were posted today and should reach you within the next couple of days.  For some 
reason if you do not receive your pack by Wednesday of next week, please could you contact the 
school and we will make arrangements to send you a set of information. 

NEW BOARD MEMBER 
 

The OSC Board wishes to announce the appointment of Mr. Rick DeRousse as a new Board member, to 
replace Mrs. Charlene Schuler. Mr. DeRousse has had previous Board experience on two other international 
school boards.  Welcome ñon boardò, Rick! 



Page 3  NEWSLETTER 

 Secondary School Principal 

Middle School production ï Grades 6, 7 and 8 have been very busy preparing for the production of the 
Greek Mythology Olympiaganza by Don Zolidos that was held on Thursday and Friday. This parody of greek 
myths showcased some of the classic Greek tales with a truly middle school approach. Scenes such 
as  "Pandora's Box : The Feminist Version",  "Parenting Greek Style" and "Jason and the Argonauts; The 
Original Superfriends" were all highlights. 
 
SAISA sports teams return from Muscat and Dhaka ï We are very proud of how our teams represent OSC 
and consistently are recognized for their sportsmanship and good play. We are also very proud of our 
excellent coaching team who make this all possible. In Mr. Shipleyôs words, 
 

Congratulations to the ATHLETES and all members of the GECKO ATHLETICS COACHING 
TEAM for a great representative weekend of sport. I continue to receive comments about our 
very positive spirit of participation, our sportsmanship and our obvious passion for the 
representative sports that we play. OSC continues to climb the ladder of best practice in 
coaching and in building programmes that are educational and appropriately demanding for 
our student athletes. Such strides can only be achieved through the dedicated engagement of 
the coaching staff. Congratulations TEAM!  

 
Last week from Thursday to this Monday, the 11th grade Theatre students went to Kuala Lumpur to participate 
in an ISTA Theatre workshop session. The students were divided into ensemble groups of 20 which 
included students from across Asia and as far away as Bavaria. The ensemble leaders were celebrated IB 
teachers from many different countries. Integrated into the ensemble sessions were Master Classes with 
experts in various theatre practices. In addition, every evening we were treated to professional performances 
by talented international artists. Although the thrust of the studies was Physical Theatre, the students also 
spent a great deal of time devising scenes and preparing for the four IB projects undertaken in 12th grade. 
Students left the event exhausted, but full of information, appreciation and a deeper understanding of what is 
expected of them in the DP Theatre programme. Many thanks to Ms. Grant for making this happen! 
 
Personal Project Night will be held on Wednesday 12 December. The Grade 10 students will be celebrating 
the completion of their personal projects. Doors open at 5:30 and the performance begins at 6:30. Please 
come along and see this celebration of student work! 
 
Assemblies in December: We will be having two assemblies this month! On December 11th, we will be 
celebrating the Experiential Learning that are students have been engaged in. The assembly will run from 
7:40 - 8:30 am. Come along and learn more about student achievement in sports, service, creative and after-
school activities! The final assembly is on December 18th. More information will come out about that next 
week. 
 
"OSC'S GOT TALENTò -  is coming up! Come watch amazing acts on the 14th of DECEMBER @ The 
Auditorium from 7:00pm-9:00pm!  Tickets are Rs. 500 and will be out for sale from the 5th of December! -
SGA" 
 
 
 
Eileen Niedermann 
Secondary Principal 
eniedermann@osc.lk 
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 Primary School Principal 

Assessment and Reporting - Part 1  
Compiling the Report 
 
This past week teachers have been busy editing and 
proofreading report cards. Assessment and 
reporting is an essential part of a school programme; 
used to identify student success and areas that need 
improvement. Teachers spend a tremendous 
amount of time collecting information and student 
data prior to writing reports. This data is then used to 
construct the report card comments. Teachers will 
then compile individual comments for each student 
in each academic area outlined on the report. 
 
Once all report comments are written they are 
shared with the grade team teacher for editing. 
Specialist comments are sent directly to the 
classroom teacher, also for the purpose of editing.   
Once this process is finished, report comments are 
returned to the teacher and all data is entered into 
the schoolôs software programme, e-portal. The 
reports are then printed and handed out to class 
teachers. Teachers have a day to read through their 
reports and identify any editing and formatting 
errors.  
 
The next stage of editing happens on a Wednesday 
afternoon. Teachers gather in a designated area and 
a different report editing buddy is assigned. 
Teachers exchange reports and proofreading is 
done one more time. Once corrections have been 
made from this step, reports are all reprinted using 
high quality paper. 
 
The final step to editing the report happens at the 
administration level. All report cards are handed to 
the Primary Principal and each report will be read for 
a final edit, one more time. This task is enormous 
and usually shared with the PYP Coordinator. At this 
point, very few errors are found. The Principal then 
writes a comment for each student and reports are 
handed back to the class teacher. 
 
The last step to compile the report is to add the 
student reflection and drawing on the front cover. 
When all is finished, the class teacher signs the 
report and they are prepared to be sent home. 
 
Success in this whole process is dependent on 
timing and collaboration. A detailed reporting 
schedule is created early in the semester so all 

deadlines are clear and transparent for teachers. 
Tremendous effort goes into creating each and 
every report and I would like to thank all our 
teachers for their professionalism throughout this 
process. I would also like to thank and acknowledge 
our Technology Department for their patience and 
troubleshooting skills during this busy and stressful 
time of year. A job well done by all!  
  
Stay tuned for Part 2 of this article ï ñHow to read 
your childôs reportò. 
 
 
Departures 
 
Please inform the primary office if you are planning 
to leave OSC at the end of the semester so we can 
prepare leaving certificates and plan for student 
good-byes.  
 
Also inform your class teacher if you are planning to 
leave for holidays before December 18th. Families 
leaving early can have reports either forwarded to a 
mailing address or picked up in January upon your 
return. 
 
Important Notices:  

¶ Dec. 12th  - Final Holiday Assembly (PMPR @  

    7:40am) 

¶ Dec. 14th  - End of After School Activities 

¶ Dec. 18th  - Reports sent home, 12:15pm  

     dismissal 

¶ Jan. 7th  - Professional Development Day for  

    Teachers (No School) 

¶ Jan. 8th  - 1st Day Back to School  

 
Have a great weekend. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jason Grandbois 
Primary School Principal 
jgrandbois@osc.lk 
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aŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ  
[ƛōǊŀǊȅ Χ  
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ōƻƻƪǎ ōȅ 
CǊƛŘŀȅΣ мпǘƘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ  

LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ {Ǌƛ [ŀƴƪŀ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŜ ǾŀŎŀǝƻƴ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ 
ōƻǊǊƻǿ ōƻƻƪǎ ƻƴ мтǘƘ ŀƴŘ муǘƘ 
5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ 

²Ŝ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŀƭƭ 
ǘƘƻǎŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
ƻǳǊ .ƻƻƪ ²ŜŜƪ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ς ¢I!bY ¸h¦ 
ǎƻ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǝƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŜǊƎȅΗΗ 

 

                           Ϥ ¢ƘŜ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ ¢ŜŀƳ Ϥ 

UPCOMING EVENTS/MEETINGS..  

9-11 December - Grade 11 Environmental Systems  
   & Societies Field Trip 
12 December - Grade 10 IB MYP Personal Project  
   Presentation Night 
14 December - Activity Session 2 ends. 
   SGA: OSCôs Got Talent! 
18 December - Semester One reports sent home. 
   12:15 p.m. dismissal 
19 Dec to 7 Jan - School Vacation 
8 January - Finance Committee Meeting  
   5.00 p.m. 
10 January - PTA Executive Meeting 7.45 a.m. 
12 January - OSC Open Day - 9.30 a.m. 
14 January - Mercantile holiday - Thai Pongal 
15 January  - Board Meeting 5.00 p.m. 
17 January - Secondary Honour Roll Assembly 
18 January - PTA New Parent Orientation & City 
   Tour - 7.45 a.m. 
19 January - OSC Annual General Meeting -  
   1.00 p.m. 
 

 

*Changes/additions to calendar 



MENUS 

MONDAY 10 December  

TUESDAY 11 December 

WEDNESDAY 12 December 

THURSDAY 13 December 

FRIDAY 14 December 

For Primary Children - Portion Packs 
Creamy Cheese Pasta (S) with Chicken & Salad-------200/= 
Fried Rice with Chicken & with or without Salad--------200/= 
Inclusive of Dessert or Drink---------------------------------250/= 
For Secondary Children - Portion Packs 
Creamy Cheese Pasta with Chicken & Salad-----------230/= 
Fried Rice with Chicken & Salad/Vegetables------------220/= 
Inclusive of Dessert or Drink---------------------------------280/= 
Dishes Available 
Baked Chicken with Sweet & Sour Sauce----------------90/= 
Baked Vegetable platter portion ----------------------------60/= 
Spinach with Red Kidney beans----------------------------50/= 
Salad ( German Coleslaw / Fresh Garden Salad)------50/= 
Fruit Salad / Chocolate biscuit Pudding-------------------60/= 

For Primary Children - Portion Packs 
Pasta Napolitano (S) with Chicken & Salad-------------200/= 
Sausages and Egg Fried Rice with Chicken & Salad-200/= 
Inclusive of Dessert or Drink --------------------------------250/= 
For Secondary Children - Portion Packs 
Napolitano (S) with Chicken & Salad----------------------220/= 
Fried Rice with Chicken (1 portion) & Salad-------------220/= 
Inclusive of Dessert or Drink --------------------------------280/= 
Dishes Available 
Roast Chicken with Hawaiian Dressing-------------------90/= 
Beef Stew portion-----------------------------------------------80/= 
Vegetable Moussaka portion---------------------------------60/= 
Cabbage Casserole--------------------------------------------50/= 
Salad (German Coleslaw / Fresh Garden Salad)-------50/= 
Cut Fruits in a cup / Cream Caramel-----------------------70/= 

For Primary Children - Portion Packs 
Spaghetti with Meat Balls & Salad------------------------200/= 
Vegetarian Fried Rice with Chicken & Salad-----------200/= 
Inclusive of Dessert or Drink--------------------------------250/= 
For Secondary Children - Portion Packs 
Spaghetti with Meat Balls & Salad------------------------220/= 
Vegetarian Fried Rice with Chicken & Salad-----------220/= 
Inclusive of Dessert or Drink -------------------------------280/= 

For Primary Children - Portion Packs 
Chicken / Beef Burger-------------------------------------120/= 
Egg Burger----------------------------------------------------70/= 
Chicken / Beef Burger with French Fries--------------200/= 
Egg Burger with French Fries ---------------------------180/= 
For Secondary Children - Portion Packs 
Chicken / Beef Burger--------------------------------------130/= 
Egg Burger----------------------------------------------------80/= 
Chicken / Beef Burger with French Fries--------------220/= 
Egg Burger with French Fries ---------------------------200/= 
Dishes Available 
Potato wedges-------------------------------80/=(per portion) 
Mini Hash browns (3 items)---------------80/=(per portion) 
SMILIES (3 items) --------------------------80/=(per portion) 
Salad Bar--------------------------------------80/=(per portion) 
Fried Rice with Chicken ----------------------------------200/= 
Pasta Oriental style----------------------------------------150/= 
Cut Fruits in a cup / Chocolate Biscuit pudding------70/= 
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For Primary Children - Portion Packs 
Chinese Noodles with chicken & Salad---------------200/= 
Sweet Corn Rice with Chicken & Salad---------------200/= 
Inclusive of Dessert or Drink-----------------------------250/= 
For Secondary Children - Portion Packs 
Chinese Noodles with chicken & Salad---------------220/= 
Sweet Corn Rice with Chicken & Salad---------------220/= 
Inclusive of Dessert or Drink-----------------------------280/= 
Dishes Available 
Fried Chicken legs------------------------------------------90/= 
Sweet & Spicy Beef-----------------------------------------80/= 
Vegetable Chop Mix----------------------------------------60/= 
Broccoli & Mushroom Pakora----------------------------50/= 
Salad------------ ----------------------------------------------50/= 
Fried Fish Portion-------------------------------------------60/= 
Cut Fruits in a cup / Cream Caramel-------------------70/= 

Dishes Available 
Baked Chicken with Brown Sauce------------------------90/= 
Baked Fish portion--------------------------------------------80/= 
Boiled Vegetable ----------------------------------------------60/= 
Spinach with chickpeas -------------------------------------50/= 
Salad (Potato Salad / Green Salad /Beetroot Salad)-50/= 
Boiled Egg Portion--------------------------------------------30/= 
Fruit Salad/Jelly------------------------------------------------60/= 
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The Overseas School of Colombo  
Pelawatte, P.O. Box 9 
Battaramulla, Sri Lanka 
Tel: (94-11) 2784920-2 
Fax: (94-11) 2784999 
Email: admin@osc.lk 
Web: www.osc.lk 

 

 

 
 

A Colonial House for Rent in a very high residential area in Kotte.  This 
house consists of five spacious bedrooms, large garden and pool, fully air 
conditioned, fully furnished.  82 perches. Has a lovely view of the lake.  For 

details contact 0777 813582 irshaad@expatkey.com 

......................................................................................................................................................................... 

BLOCK BUSTER GIFTS NOW SHOWING AT THE HERMITAGE!!  When you are gift-shopping for this 
season, go for thrills, romance and drama!! The Hermitage has a star-studded new selection of jewellery, 
crafts and furniture thatôll have the critics raving!! Visit the Hermitage at 28, Gower Street, Colombo 5.  Open 

daily 9 a.m. to 8 p.m. Tele: 2502196 or hit www.hermitart.com/store 

.......................................................................................................................................................................... 

AURORA MURANO GLASS CHRISTMAS COLLECTION!!! 

 

Exhibition and Sale of exquisite venetian glass jewellery on Friday7th & Saturday 8th 
December, 2012 from 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  At 391/6 Thimbirigasyaya Rd. Colombo 5.  
E-mail Auroraveniceglass@yahoo.it.  Call 0777 287250 

 

 

 

 

 


